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Marach 8, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is a proposed ordinance authorizing the sale of one parcel of county-owned tax title property located in Council District 9.

The property was foreclosed on by King County in 1915 for non-payment of property taxes.  It is a 15-foot wide strip, approximately 1,286 feet long, totaling 19,290 square feet of land (see attached map).  A 150-square foot portion of the north end of the parcel and a 225 square foot portion on the south end of the parcel have been dedicated as right-of-way, leaving a total saleable area of 18,915 square feet.

The parcel is covered with brush and trees, and includes at least two wetlands or wetland buffers.  As a stand-alone parcel, it has no development potential, and pursuant to King County Code 4.56.070 is not suitable for affordable housing.

The Facilities Management Division (FMD) Real Estate Services Section has negotiated a sale to the adjacent landowner in the amount of $33,000.  This amount was established by King County’s own appraisal, and reflects a value as contributory to the adjacent landowner, Vila Real LLC.  Vila Real is a proposed 128-lot subdivision on the adjacent property. 

The $33,000 can only be realized by a sale to Vila Real.  By itself the property is worth substantially less. The 2005 assessment of the property is $1,000.  Based on the assessed square footage values of the adjacent property, which is developable and has similar zoning, the property would be worth $13,997.    

Other county departments and other jurisdictions were notified regarding the proposed sale of the parcel and none expressed an interest.  

The FMD Real Estate Services Section finds the property surplus to the county’s present and foreseeable needs.

I recommend that this ordinance be approved by the Council.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff



 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director

 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee



 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Dave Preugschat, Assistant Division Director, FMD, DES


Calvin Hoggard, Manager, Real Estate Services Section, FMD, DES







